Tagish Advisory Council 
Regular Council Meeting 

June 2nd, 2010, 7.30 p.m. at Community Hall
Present:   Paul Dabbs, , Anne Middler, Mary Ann Lewis     Secretary: Kurt Gantner
 

 Mike Bartsch and Corey Edzerza were unable to attend.

Guests:  Rob Lewis, Richard Martin, Peter Bohak, Ron Tait, Denis Bouchard. Wendi Dawson joined the meeting at 8.25 PM
Special Guests:  Laura Prentice, community advisor CS 
1. Call to Order:  7.36 p.m. 
2. Adoption of Agenda: 
No changes proposed.
 Moved: Paul Dabbs          Seconded: Mary Ann Lewis                 Motion: carried
3. Adoption of minutes: 
No changes proposed. 
 
Moved: Paul Dabbs       Seconded: Mary Ann Lewis                        Motion: carried
4. Delegations: Laura Prentice, community advisor
5. New Business:  
· Day Use Area at Tagish Bridge  
There are two issues. One is the use of the area as a parking spot for trucks and boat trailers for the whole day or even overnight. This directly affects the access to five properties whose entrances are through the day use area. This becomes a very serious issue should  Emergency Vehicles have to respond to one of these properties. Paul provided the meeting with pictures and Ron Tait , as one of the property owners in this area, spoke to the problems and  reported counts of more than  twenty vehicles parked in this specific area.

The second issue is the high speed of traffic coming around that corner of HWY.8 and the bridge access crowded with maneuvering trucks and boat trailers entering and leaving the day use area. People fishing and walking on the bridge also add to the congestion. 
It is recognized that this matter is a seasonal one for the most part but there is also concern that it will only get worse as the volume of users increases over time.

The TAC will write a letter to the two involved Departments, Highways and Environment, cosigned by TVFD and TEMS.  Part of this letter will be an invitation to representatives of those departments to meet with Tagish representatives to visit this area, ideally on a weekend,  when the situation worsens.   
6. Old Business:
· Transfer Station: 
Solid Waste Advisory Body has been chosen and appointment letters will go out from the Minister’s office by next week.

Nothing happened so far with recycling bins. Orders are out, but no date is available as to when they will be in Tagish. The education flyers will come with the bins. Anne Middler suggested in the meanwhile to obtain education material from Raven’s which could hand out to the public by the Transfer Station attendant.  
· Shut down of public phone service in Tagish

Two phones out of four in the community are upgraded and back in service; one outside the community hall (24/7) and one in the hallway of Tagish Stores (access available during the business hours). Paul Dabbs and Kurt Gantner met with a representative of Northwestel to discuss possible options.  Northwestel will check with their PR-Department about the opportunity to provide signage at the Public Campground which indicates where public phones are located in Tagish and also a sign at the well that point to the Emergency Radio at the Fire Hall and the location of public pay phones in Tagish. We are waiting for a reponse.
· Yukon Energy

 Yukon Energy will have an open house meeting on June 9th at the Community Hall in Tagish and provide the public with information on the ongoing studies.

Paul Dabbs spend a morning with a hydraulic geologist who is a consultant for Yukon Energyand showed him areas in Tagish affected by the 2007 flood.

Mary Ann Lewis mentioned that she feels somewhat at a disadvantage when dealing with a large corporation like  Yukon Energy and that she and other citizens  might not able to interpret the studies. Paul Dabbs pointed out that several federal departments will be involved in the whole process and they have their own experts to read and interpret those results. There is also a full regulatory process which YE must complete and during which all of their information will be publicly evaluated.
Denis Bouchard suggested forming a committee with representatives from all Southern Lakes Communities.  
· Letter Consulting Property Owners

Laura hopes to get on that by Friday or Monday.

· Water System Upgrade

Laura reported on today’s meeting with a Community Services employee and John Dawson, our local well maintenance person. The well will undergo major maintenance work and for this reason the well be out of service from June 21st to June 24th . This information is already posted at the well and will be on the TAC website and posted on the other local bulletin boards.      
7.  Reports: Financial
Because of the absence of Mike Bartsch, our Treasurer, there was no financial report.
Two Invoices to be paid:
Hall Rental                                                 $125.00
Secretary Services                                    $307.50
Moved:    Paul Dabbs                 Seconded:   Anne Middler                      Motion: carried
8. Correspondence
There was no in or outgoing correspondence. Anne Middler asked about a letter supposed to be sent to Yukon Electric. Paul Dabbs apologized for not informing Mike Bartsch of that matter, as he was intending to ask Mike to draft the letter.  
9. Question Period:  No questions were asked

10. Adjournment: 9.09 PM. 
Next meeting: July 7th, 2010

Approved by:_____________________                                   ________________________
Kurt Gantner, Secretary                                         Paul Dabbs, Chair
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